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Thank You

Thank you so much to everyone who supported our Christmas shows and fundraising this year. The Christmas Fair and Santa’s Grotto organised by staff, raised an amazing £1791 which will be spent on developing and resourcing our outdoor areas to support children with their social skills and to increase our choice of early reading books.
Christmas Events

Christmas is a very special and exciting time in school and the staff work hard to give children and families many lovely memorable experiences. Over the past two weeks we have organised:
· 7 Christmas performances (2 Nursery, 2 KS1 and 3 KS2)

· 5 Christmas parties

· Christmas Fair
· Santa’s workshop and Grotto
· Christmas crafts family workshops for Nursery, Reception, KS1 and Year 3/4
· KS2 children singing to Birkdale community group

· Sponsored Reindeer Run

Curriculum     

The children have taken part in a wide range of activities this term learning about some exciting topics.
Our Reception children’s topic this half term has been ‘The Gruffalo’. They went on a woodland walk looking at the colours of autumn, collected things to make their sculptures and recreating the work of the artist Andy Goldsworthy. The children used puppets to tell stories of the Gruffalo and planned a birthday party, which he attended.
Our Y1 children’s Topic has been ‘Bright Lights Big City’. They began their topic by having afternoon tea with ‘The Queen’. They have learnt about the countries and seas within the United Kingdom with a detailed study of the city of London. 

Our Y2 children have studied Africa. They have made fruit Kebabs using African fruit and compared the human and physical features with Eston.
They have also learnt how to play African drums.
Our Y3/4 children have been studying India. They have looked at Indian culture and made comparisons with British culture. The have used water colours to create Elephants in Art and painted peacock feathers with enamels. They have also learnt about Indian music and instruments used.  They have learnt how to play the Taiko drums.
Our Y5/6 children started the year with a visit to York Dungeons to begin their study of the Great Plague. They have looked at the Renaissance period and social classes (peasants and nobles), The Middle Ages and Knights of this period. They have learnt about the lives of people living in these times and used the information to create some wonderful writing. 

 They have linked this work to their study of the British Justice system and considered why we have rules and laws. 

The children attended the Theatre to watch the performance of Scrooge, to engage them in their own performance of this play.
In music, our Y5 children have learnt to play the Steel Pans and have created their own short musical pieces.
Bikes and Scooter

Despite the children being asked on numerous occasions not to ride their bikes on a morning along the paths and on the school playgrounds, there are times when this is still happening. This has resulted in one of our youngest children being hit by a bike and hurt. I have spoken to the children and informed them that if they are found to be riding around the school paths and playgrounds before or after school, they will be told not to bring their bikes to school again. We would be grateful if parents could reinforce this message. Could I also ask that those parents who bring their children to school on bikes and scooters, to get them to step off when they reach the gates and walk to the bike shelter to avoid any further accidents. Many thanks in advance for your support with this.

Parent Mail  
Could parents please inform the office if there any changes to their telephone numbers. I know that many of you have made the changes via parent mail, but this does not update the schools electronic system and we are often left with the old number. Many thanks 

Staff

I am sure you will all join me in saying a huge thank you to Miss Cleasby who will be leaving us on Friday as Mrs Oxley returns from her maternity leave. On behalf of all the Bankfields community, I would like to wish her the very best for the future.
A huge congratulation to Miss Bennett who is getting married during the Christmas holidays. To avoid confusion with our younger children, she will retain her maiden name until the end of this academic year. However, from next September her name will change to Mrs Ward.
Diary Dates

School closes on Friday 21st December for the Christmas holidays and reopens on Monday 7th January.

Our Next professional development day is Friday 15th February and school will be closed for children on this day.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

from all the staff and children 

at Bankfields Primary School
[image: image1.png]



